### WITHDRAWAL SHEET

### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Withdrawer **Collection Name** DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES **KDB** 9/12/2011 File Folder CORRESPONDENCE - JUNE 1983 (2) **FOIA** F97-0066/19 **Box Number** 12 COHEN, D **Doc Date Restrictions Document Description DOC Doc Type** No of **Pages** NO **MEMO B6** 1 FROM FRED FIELDING RE RELEASED 2 6/6/1983 **PHOTOGRAPH B6** 2 **MEMO** M. DEAVER TO LEE VERSTANDIG RE 1 6/7/1983

PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATION

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA] B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA] B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

June 3, 1983

Dear Grant and Carol:

Thanks so very, very much for the beautiful flowers. They just made EVERYBODY'S day.

I certainly wish you could have had more time with Mike - and so did he, but that seems to be life in the 'passing lane'. He was so pleased to have the opportunity to see you, even if for a few minutes.

It's certainly my pleasure to send along a picture of my two darling bosses.

I'll be leaving Washington, D.C. to take a job in San Francisco the 1st of August. I'm so sorry to be leaving, but I feel that Mike really would like to go back to the private sector, and when this great job opportunity was presented, I thought the time was right to leave. I'm sure going to miss it, but I knew it couldn't be a "career" when I came here.

It was so nice meeting you people. Mike speaks so highly of you.

Thanks again for the flowers....most people forget that a lot of time is involved in arrangements.

Sincerely,

## GRANT BENNETT ACCOUNTANTS

A PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

Grant Bennett, CPA Janice B. Wilson, CPA Lanrence A. Meyer, CPA

May 26, 1983

Star Sheiley - land and I want & thank you In your kindness and enutery when we visited mike last MER. We certainly enjoyed seeing mike. my convictions have here empioned. mike much the a petty good guy if he ear keep you working twelve knus a day Sennely, land and I with jet that you and mike were the most un petentines people of the many we met and talked to while in washington. It was a pleasure & meet you and with Jus hope to ste und talk to you sometime again. a request. Shirty - I would like

4601 H STREET • SACRAMENTO, CA 95819 • (916) 452-3771



to here an autopaphed picture of the Suident and mike would give he able to do that smetime during your head schedule? It would please me.

Applely, the Please arrangement and to you today will highter a court of your deck.

Kegards.

pu var visit. It was most enjoyable.

#### WASHINGTON

June 3, 1983

MEMORANDUM FOR MIKE DEAVER

FROM:

DAVE GERGEN

SUBJECT:

Lou Cannon

Lou Cannon is celebrating his 50th birthday today. Even though we have objected to several of his articles, he remains the President's principal biographer and the President may want to call him. (If so, it might be noted that Lou was recently given an honorary degree from the University of Nevada -- something he deeply cherishes; he was among those interviewing the President at Williamsburg.)

Lou's telephone numbers are as follows:

-- Office:

334-7477

-- Home:

938-8421

There is also a birthday party scheduled for Lou tonight that will be attended by several journalists, Ben Bradlee, etc. at the home of Matthew Huxley in Chevy Chase. Telephone: 657-3294. (It would probably be better to call Lou privately than at the party, but the latter remains an option.)

Eleured-10 Strving 5:20 pm

Ment you unicely for including the including the worder of pourtes for the way the singer. It was a remain to the worder of the same a remain to the same a formal of the same and the same of the same and the same of the sa

THE WHITE HOUSE

Dr. Guido Goldman Harvard University Center for European Studies 5 Bryant St. Cambrige, Mass. 02138

WASHINGTON

June 1, 1983

T0:

W. SITTMANN

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Williamsburg Thank-yous

Following up on our discussion, please secure lists from all departments of names of their personnel in these categories:

- 1. General thank-you from President Reagan
- 2. Specific thank-yous from President Reagan
- General thank-you from Michael Deaver and William P. Clark (jointly signed)

In addition, please prepare drafts for all three categories.

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 31, 1983

Dear Dean:

The University of California at Berkely is embarking on a project to document the President's year as Governor of California.

I have spoken with Gabrielle Morris, who is the Project Director of the Regional Oral History Office and we both agreed that you would be the ideal person to head up this effort. It is my understanding that the campaign is going to try to raise \$150,000 in the next eighteen months.

If your schedule permits, I would be greatly appreciative of your help.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Dean A. Watkins 3333 Hillview Avenue Stanford Industrial Park Palo Alto, California 94304

#### June 22, 1983

Dear Mr. Moffett:

Thank you for taking the time to write to me in support of a Presidential Medal of President for Massrs. Scruggs, Wheeler and Doubeck.

The President must select the recipients of the Medal from among the many worthy candidates. I have sent your letter of recommendation along to the member of the President's Senior Staff who is charged with screening nominees.

The President's Medal of Freedom is the highest honor that can be awarded to an American civilian. Please rest assured that the President is determined to see that those most deserving Americans are properly recognised.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

bcc: Aram Bakshian

Oat

Mr. William E. Moffett Vice President Gulf Oil Corporation Gulf Building Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15230

WASHINGTON

June 9, 1983

Dear Jim:

Thanks for the clever poster. How true!

I'll get together with you as soon as I can.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. James C. Sanders Administrator Small Business Administration Washington, D.C. 20416



# U.S. GOVERNMENT SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20416

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR

June 6, 1983

Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I thought you would enjoy this poster that was not the overall winner for Small Business Week but was my favorite.

Best wishes,

James C. Sanders Administrator

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 8, 1983

Dear Mr. Marshall:

This is in response to your recent letter requesting the menus and receipes from the 1983 Summit of Industrialized Nations held in Williamsburg.

I am happy to enclose for your collection copies of the five menus for the Summit as well as copies of the various receipes.

Thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Sol H. Marshall 8210 Varna Avenue Van Nuys, Califoria 91402

Enclosures

WASHINGTON

June 8, 1983

Dear Dr. Stroud:

Thank you for taking the time to communicate your heartfelt feelings to me on the President, the Republican Party and women's issues.

The President has asked me to involve myself more deeply in issues of particular concern to women. Indeed he has asked all his appointees to do likewise. The effect of this heightened sensitivity to women's equity issues is already being felt. You may be aware of the Justice Department's support of a legal challenge to inequitable state pensions in Arizona. A comprehensive package of additional initiatives and reforms is being prepared and should be announced shortly. The President believes that these policies, along with those already implemented, address the substantive concerns of women—and men—about fairness and equal opportunity.

However, the President seeks to lead all Americans, not just women and not just men. He does not seek political support by attempting to break the public down into building block constituencies and then bidding for the votes of each group. Since the President seeks to lead the nation by formulating policies that will help the nation as a whole, it is inevitable that each individual will disagree with particular aspects of his overall ploy for American renewal.

In your letter you identified the Republicans as "the fiscally responsible Party" and the Democrats as the Party that would put us back "on the road to fiscal irresponsibility." Without prosperity, the only equality we can have is equality of poverty and despair. With economic recovery, we can look forward to expanded opportunity for all.

I hope and believe that in 1984 the vast majority of Americans will agree that they are indeed better off than they were when the President took office. I think they will vote Republican because they don't want to go back to failed Democratic policies.

Finally, Dr. Stroud, I hope that you will be among those supporters.

Sincerely,

Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff

Dr. Fayette K. Stroud P. O. Box 1426 Rancho Santa Fe, California 92067 Fayette K. Stroud, M.D.

Post Office Box 1426

Rancho Santa Fe, California 92067

get fa

June 1, 1983

Mr. Michael Deaver The White House Washington, District of Columbia 20505

48998

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I am a lifelong member of the Party, who has voted Republican for the past forty-five years.

As chairman of the new working group on the women's vote, you may possibly be interested to know that, unless the President and the Republican Party change their stance on women's issues, particularly the Equal Rights Amendment and reproductive rights for women, I shall not vote Republican in 1984 unless the Democrats nominate an absolute "dog".

Moreover, I am fairly representative of a large group of Republican women, who feel as I do. With this in mind, can you hope to have any effect on the votes of <u>independent</u> women - who will probably provide the swing votes in the upcoming election - without a major revision of your position regarding the very vital issues for women?

It has been a profound disappointment to me that the fiscally responsible Party went so far astray on women's matters in 1980 - and also that President Reagan followed that line when he became the candidate, since he was so much more moderate during his tenure as Governor of California.

The "Moral Majority" minority may have had you all running scared in 1980, but I do hope that a broader view will prevail in 1984. Without it, the Democrats will surely win ... and then it will be, Heigh ho! and off we go again on the road to fiscal irresponsibility.

Yours sincerely,

Fayette K. Stroud, M. D.

Xc President Ronald Reagan Senator Pete Wilson

WASHINGTON

June 8, 1983

Dear Andrea:

I can't tell you how much I appreciated your letter on behalf of Eric.

So much time and effort went into the Summit that thank-yous like yours mean a great deal to our staff.

Eric is a real pro and a great asset to the Administration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Ms. Andrea Mitchell NBC News 4001 Nebraska Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20016



**NBC News** 

A Division of National Broadcasting Company, Inc.

4001 Nebraska Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20016 202-686-4200

June 1, 1983

plo dial

Dear Mike:

Since you usually hear complaints, I thought you'd want to hear what a terrific job Eric Rosenberger did in Williamsburg. We had a real emergency on Tuesday morning because the security people would not give our TODAY SHOW crew access to the Governor's Palace Garden, as had been arranged. In desperation, I awakened Eric. Instead of being justifiably annoyed at a 5:30 a.m. call, he jumped into his clothes and rushed over to help. We barely got on the air with my report, and did encounter audio problems while interviewing the Secretary of State shortly afterwards, but without Eric, nothing would have gotten on the air at all.

Since such things usually go unnoticed, I wanted to bring to your attention the job Eric did that morning, and in fact, throughout the Summit Weekend.

Sincerely,

Andrea Mitchell

Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

cc: Honorable Michael A. McManus
Deputy Assistant to the President

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON



June 8, 1983

MEMORANDUM FROM MICHAEL K. DEAVER

74

TO:

MICHAEL EVANS SHELIA TATE LARRY SPEAKES

In light of the attached memo from Field Fielding, we should take care in what pictures are released for the general public use.

I would like to reiterate my desire to personally approve all such releases.

### WITHDRAWAL SHEET

### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Collection Name

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

KDB 9/12/2011

File Folder FOIA

CORRESPONDENCE - JUNE 1983 (2) F97-0066/19

COHEN, D

Box Number

12

DOC Document TypeNo of Doc DateRestric-NO Document Descriptionpagestions

1 MEMO 2 6/6/1983 B6

FROM FRED FIELDING RE RELEASED PHOTOGRAPH

#### Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

#### Office of the First Lady's Press Secretary

For Immediate Release

November 18, 1981

#### PHOTO IDENTIFICATION

C5177-05

The President eats lunch in the Residence Living Room.

C5178-10

The Reagans spend a relaxed moment together in the sitting area of their bedroom.

C5178-22

The President confers with Michael Deaver, Assistant to the President, in the President's Study in the Residence.

## WITHDRAWAL SHEET

### **Ronald Reagan Library**

File Folder	FOIA
CORRESPONDENCE - JUNE 1983 (2)	F97-0066/19 COHEN, D
Box Number	
12	206
DOC Document Type	No of Doc Date Restric-
NO Document Description	pages tions

2 MEMO 1 6/7/1983 B6

M. DEAVER TO LEE VERSTANDIG RE PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATION

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

WASHINGTON

June 7, 1983

Dear Zarela:

How pleased I was that your trip to Williamsburg was so exciting. I, too, found it one of the greatest events we've had in this Administration. I know that the President felt a lot of personal satisfaction and was totally aware of the effort that went into the success.

I'm glad you were a part of this historical event and am happy that you enjoyed it.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Ms. Zarela Martinez Gabilondo 46 W. 84th Street New York, N.Y. 10024 June 1, 1983

outment at williams burg

my only disappointment at williams burg was not having the opportunity to thank you personally for making my dream come true. What a terrific idea! what a thrill! It was wonderful and I will treasure the memory of those four days a lifetime. This is an incredibly exciting a lifetime. This is an incredibly exciting time of my life and I appreciate the part you've played in it.

Newis Bayani told me you still serve the soup and I was so pleased. I'm glad you enjoy is. He was great to work with and helped make the lunch a success. He is so dedicated.

Thank you again for the glow of good. Feeling and the fun I had.

Carnosamente,

Dearest Mike:

(and

WASHINGTON

June 7, 1983

Dear Larry:

I can't tell you what wonderful pies have come from the apricots you sent. They have been delicious.

It was so good to be able to see you while you were here. I'm always so sorry when time doesn't permit a nice long visit with dear friends.

Thanks again for the good apricots. Hope you had a good trip.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Fargher Realcom Associates 3028 El Camino Real Santa Clara, CA 95051

WASHINGTON

June 7, 1983

Dear Mr. Miles:

Thank you for your letter requesting a Presidential pen. I appreciate your interest in having one and regret that this must be a disappointing reply. However, because of the great number of requests the President receives for mementoes, it is not possible to oblige them all. He believes it is unfair to select a few for preferential treatment while excluding others.

Your interest is appreciated and we know you will understand.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE

Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Sean Thomas Miles 3454 Manor Lane #303 Birmingham, AL 35209

May 28, 1983

Sean Thomas Miles 3454 Manor Ln. #309 Birminghan AL 35209

Shirley Moore The White House Washington D.C 20510

Dear Miss Moore

This is just a brief note to thank you for the address you sent me about securing a photograph of the President. I appreciate it very much.

I have also written to ask a favor. I would very much like a Presidential pen. Does the White House give these at? It not who do I contact about getting one? I would really like to how one of these. I would be mut grateful if you would send me some information on this.

Again I that you for the address and send my Best Personal Regards!

Since My Senthamor Miles Sean Thomas Miles

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 7, 1983

Dear Ted:

I wanted to let you know how much I appreciated your considerable help with the Williamsburg Summit.

The dinner was beautiful and I saw your fine touches all over the village.

I'm sorry for whatever misunderstandings occurred and only hope you know how grateful we are for making everything extra special with the "Graeber Touch".

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ted Graeber 446 South Canon Drive Beverly Hills, California 90212

bcc: Mrs. Nancy Reagan

Mike McManus

Date

Jed Jedelie yesterday

Den Jed Sendbect o NIZ

Me Jennet to let you know how ruch

Jappeliated your considerable help

with the Billiansbury Summit:

The Clinices and blant for amf

Jennet your first towards act oner the

wellaged

occurred and only hope you know how gentlering how gentlering we are you know the sure for making successful the special with the

warm mands

WASHINGTON

June 7, 1983

Dear Mr. Lipton:

Thank you for the nice letter regarding the President's participation in the Bob Hope Birthday Celebration. I know that he enjoyed it immensely.

I know that the President was pleased to be a part of the event honoring Bob Hope. Their friendship spans many years.

Thanks again for your complimentary letter. I will pass it on to others on the staff who helped make it possible.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. James Lipton President James Lipton Productions, Inc. 159 East 80th Street New York, N.Y. 10021

#### JAMES LIPTON PRODUCTIONS, INC.

JAMES LIPTON PRESIDENT 159 EAST BOTH STREET NEW YORK, N. Y. 10021 (212) 535-9500

June 2, 1983

Mr. Michael J. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Deaver,

I'm writing to thank you for the invaluable support you gave us in Bob's birthday celebration.

That support was evident and unwavering every step of the way, from Jan Mehan, Fred Ryan, Mark Goode, and all the White House people we encountered. For all of us connected with the production, it was a model of well and efficiently conducted business.

Most of all, of course, we are deeply indebted to the President, and we hope that our finished product was worthy of his time and effort. you remember, when we spoke in your office several months ago, it was my hope that we could show the public a side of the President that they are not normally privileged to see, and, if I understood you correctly, you agreed with that concept. I hope that we succeeded. Certainly, from the reactions we've received, both in the press and personally, we seem to have. With all the potent performance in the program, the element mentioned most often to us is the President and Bob at the beginning of the show, and the President's participation throughout the performance itself, and on the stage at the end.

As you probably know, the program reached an enormous audience, so large in fact that our ratings made NBC number one for the week (an unfamiliar position for them), and number two for the May sweep month, just two tenths of a ratings point behind first-place CBS (for the first time in five years).

Obviously, there are many elements that go to make this kind of success, but all of us who worked on the program are convinced that the President's participation - and the warm, open-

hearted way in which he participated - gave the program, and the occasion of Bob's eightieth birthday, the stature and meaning it would not otherwise have had.

I know Bob and Mrs. Reagan have spoken since the program, so, doubtless, Bob has expressed his personal thanks to the President and Mrs. Reagan, but I would like to express my sincerest gratitude, and that of my staff, to them, to you, and to all the dedicated and capable people in the White House who helped us make Bob's birthday memorable to him, to USO, and to the millions of Americans who attended our party.

Cordially,

James Lipton

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

June 16, 1983

Dear Congressman Fascell:

Thank you for letting us know of your interest in having the President and Mrs. Reagan visit Key West in September.

The President has asked me to express his appreciation to you, and Mayor Wardlow, for your thoughtfulness. The citizens of Key West can certainly be proud of their unique position as our "southernmost Americans", and the President wishes he could join them for the unveiling of the new monument. Unfortunately, prior commitments on his schedule in September must prevent him from accepting this particular invitation. You may be sure, however, we will keep Key West in mind, should an opportunity for a visit occur in the future.

With best wishes from the President and Mrs. Reagan.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Dante B. Fascell House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

### PRESIDENTIAL LOG OF SELECTED HOUSE MAIL

#### SUBJECT

COMMENTS

URGES YOU TO SEE THAT THE WILLIAMSBURG
SUMMIT FOCUSES ON AGRICULTURAL ISSUES AS
RELATED TO INTERNATIONAL TRADE POLICY: "THE
TIME HAS COME TO RECOGNIZE THAT AGRICULTURE,
AS A MAJOR AMERICAN INDUSTRY, CANNOT REALISTICALLY BE EXCLUDED FROM A COMPREHENSIVE
TRADE POLICY...IF THE SUMMIT IS UNABLE TO
ADDRESS THIS ISSUE ADEQUATELY, I HOPE YOU
WILL CALL FOR ANOTHER ROUND OF TRADE NEGOTIATIONS WITH THIS SPECIFIC FOCUS IN MIND"

ENDORSES THE INVITATION YOU HAVE RECEIVED FROM THE MAYOR OF KEY WEST, FLORIDA, TO VISIT THAT CITY IN SEPTEMBER FOR THE UNVEIL ING OF A MONUMENT MARKING THE SOUTHERNMOST POINT IN THE UNITED STATES: "KEY WEST IS ALSO THE CLOSEST U.S. CITY TO THE CARRIBEAN AND CUBA...THIS WOULD GIVE YOU AN EXCELLENT OPPORTUNITY TO ONCE AGAIN EXPRESS YOUR KEEN INTEREST IN AND CONCERN FOR THIS REGION"

FORWARD A COPY OF H.RES. 194, WHICH URGES THE U.S. DELEGATION TO THE WILLIAMSBURG SUMMIT TO DISCUSS THE DOLLAR / JAPANESE YEN RATIO AND OTHER CURRENCY ALIGNMENTS. POINT OUT THAT THIS RESOLUTION HAS GAINED CONSIDERABLE SUPPORT FROM INDUSTRY AND LABOR UNIONS, AND THAT IT IS CURRENTLY COSPONSORED BY 54 MEMBERS

We did

portion from to then to Brown seet

. FASCELL

H. HILLIS

GIGNED BY:

Bill a letter for fill we walter and we want

Oliver a copy of the letter to the PM. Usual you can - 3 reed a trip to Europe.

THE WHITE HOUSE

His Excellency Oliver Wright Ambassador of Great Britian British Embassy Washington, D.C. 20008

When House 3

Carrier to the territory

#### Dear Margaret:

Congratulations again on your well-deserved landslide victory. I also want to thank you for your participation at Williamsburg. I know how difficult it was to spend time out of your country during an election campaign, but your contributions to the success of the Summit were significant and greatly appreciated.

During our planning for the Summit we were helped immensely by the advice and counsel of both the Canadians and French as prior Summit hosts. Similarly, I would like to offer you the assistance of our Williamsburg Summit planners. I have asked my Deputy Chief of Staff Michael Deaver to work with your officials and to be of whatever assistance you desire.

With warm regards

Sincerely,

The Right Honorable Margaret Thatcher Prime Minister London, England